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Investing in our schools  
 
The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its 
program to deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the 
more than $9.1 billion invested in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education 
infrastructure. 
 
The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities 
across NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students 
and supports growth in the local economy. 
 
Progress summary 
 
Works are nearing completion on the new Technical Applied Science building, Block L and it will soon be 
handed over to the school. The final works to take place include internal finishes and landscaping works. This 
includes planting trees along the Stretham Avenue fence line to create a natural bush screen for neighbours. 
 
When this new building is operational, existing Block D will be made safe to demolish. This work was advised in 
a works notice to nearby residents that we are encapsulating the building in an airtight structure to remove 
asbestos containing materials. After the encapsulation structure is removed and a clearance certificate is 
received for the removal works, the demolition works will start. 
 
Block H will also be demolished and the demountable administration facilities and art rooms along Kennedy 
Street will be removed. 
 
Work hours 
 
These works are taking place between the hours of 7 am and 5 pm Monday to Saturday. No work will take 
place on Sundays or public holidays, unless otherwise notified. 
 
Public works  
 
In collaboration with Canterbury Bankstown Council, works to improve pedestrian and student safety near the 
school are now complete. Shari Avenue has a new footpath, Paul Street has a new pedestrian refuge island and 
trees have been planted along Kennedy Avenue. The school also has new bike parking facilities and a new 
accessway to its reception in Block A. 

Artist impression of the new technical applied science building 
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